
Institutional review board statement 

 

The first author and principal investigator of the study who submitted the study proposal to the 

ethics committee of the hospital and who received the ethical clearance is currently not available 

because of vacation. 

However, the official ethical review board statement will be submitted immediately after her return 

to work. 

 

Best regards, 

Dr. Christof Berberich, corresponding author 


